
 
City of Davis/Davis Joint Unified School District 

2x2 Meeting 
 

MINUTES 
Wednesday, November 16, 2022 

5:15 p.m. 
 

 
 

Participants: Tom Adams, Joe DiNunzio, Will Arnold, Josh Chapman  
Staff:  Matt Best, Mike Webb, Kelly Stachowicz, Alain Contreras  

 
 

 
1. Call to Order & Roll Call  

Will Arnold called the meeting to order at 5:20 p.m. 
 

Members present: Matt Best, Joe DiNunzio, Will Arnold, Josh Chapman 
Staff Present: Kelly Stachowicz, Monica Roque, Alain Contreras 
  

2. Public Comment 
 

There was no public comment. 

 
3. Approval of the September 21, 2022 Minutes 

Tom Adams moved, with a second by Joe DiNunzio. 
AYES:  Arnold, Chapman, DiNunzio, Adams  
NOES:  None 
ABSENT: None  
 
 

4. City/District Communications 
Superintendent Matt Best provided an update on activities happening around the 
District. Parent/Teacher conference week is underway for elementary sites. The 
longtime Associate Superintendent Rody Boonchouy left the District and has taken 
on the superintendent role in Winters. Ribbon Cutting for the Pam Mari Tech Hub. 
This City 2x2 Meeting is the final meeting for Trustee Adams as his term is nearing 
its end. 
 
Kelly Stachowicz provided an update on activities happening in the City. City 
Council is preparing for discussions on the Climate Action plan and waiting for the 
certification of the election results. The City is anticipating one vacancy after the 
mayor moves over to the Yolo County Board of Supervisors. 
 
 

5. Discussion Items 
a. Facilities and Construction Projects Updates 

i. DJUSD 
Superintendent Best provided construction updates at Davis Senior High School.  
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DJUSD Facilities Project Manager Alain Contreras provided updates on the 
completion of four new elementary school MPRs, CTE buildings at Davis Senior 
High School are now under construction. Update on DJUSD’s work with the City 
on the bike path near the Veteran’s Center, and an update on the next 
construction projects.  
 
Tom Adams gave kudos to the team for staying on time and under budget and 
for the remarkable spaces and the help of the City made this a collective effort. 

 
ii. City 

Kelly Stachowicz gave thanks to the DJUSD staff to try to mitigate pathways for 
bicyclists and access to Vet’s Memorial theater. An update was given on 
Tulip/Ponteverde crossing improvements and the status of the Anderson Road 
and Villanova bike lane project  

  
There was no public comment. 

 
b. Housing   

i. DJUSD 
Kelly -Grande village development part is affordable housing. Housed by district 
employees, example of what the district is hoping for. 
 

 There was no public comment.  
 

6. Announcements/Comments 
Joe DiNunzio is looking forward to the City events for the holidays now that they 
are back in person.  
 
Kelly Stachowicz gave the dates for the Annual Christmas Tree Lighting Event 
and the Nutcracker Performances at the Veteran’s Center. 
  
Tom Adams gave words of thanks to City for the collaboration with the District 
over the years.      
 

7. Adjourn to next meeting 
Will Arnold adjourned the meeting at 5:57 p.m. 


